A meeting of Goring Heath Parish Council was held in the Parish Hall on Thursday 8th October 2015 at 8pm.

Present:  Chairman Peter Dragonetti, Councillors, Liz Collas, Marjo McGee, David Wilson and Martin Wise.  Also present District Councillor Rob Simister, Caroline Hadley, parish clerk, and James Collins newsletter editor.
1. Apologies for Absence were received from Kate  Giles and Nick Henry, 
2. Minutes of the last meeting, 10th September 2015 had been circulated and were signed as correct. 
3. Matters Arising Peter and Bill Pechey had met with  Mr Sandhu and the head of enforcement at SODC concerning the White Lion
4. Vacancy on the parish council. The vacancy that had occurred following Tim King’s move from the area had been advertised as required only one person had come forward, David Wilson and it was proposed by Peter Dragonetti and seconded by Martin Wise that he be co-opted onto the parish council the meeting were all in favour and the Chairman welcomed David to the parish council.
5. Parish Hall. All is well; one window may need to be replaced. 
6. Newsletter/Website. The deadline for getting material to James Collins was the Saturday following the meeting; Caroline would collect the newsletters from the printer when they had been done. The website was up to date.
7. Recreation Ground. Peter had been in touch with owner of the laurel hedge around the derelict house and was now waiting for a written quote.

8. District Councillors Report. Had been circulated via email. 
9. County Councillors Report. Rob reported that teams of officials would be chasing up voter registrations. The new round of capital grants is now open and could be a source of a grant for the defibrillator and the playground at Garton End.  Bifa are concerned about contamination of the recycling bins – a reminder will be put in the newsletter of items which cannot be recycled. 
10. Planning and Unauthorised Developments. 
P15/S3139/HH 18 Orchard Combe Whitchurch Hill RG8 7QL Two storey side extension, single storey side and rear extensions. Alterations to existing dormer. Replacement single storey front porch No Strong Views
P15/S2945/AG Mount Pleasant Farm Goring Heath RG8 7TB Erection of an agricultural building.  As a near neighbour Martin Wise abstained from discussion on this application. Peter and Rob would both speak to the planning officer before making a decision on this application
P15/S3126/HH G offs House Goffs Hill Crays Pond RG8 7QA Demolition and replacement of the existing garaging and storage. No strong views 

P15/S3102/HH 19 Hill Bottom Close Whitchurch Hill RG8 7PX   Demolition of single storey garage and toilet. Construction of two storey extension to side and single storey to rear of property. No strong views.

A shed had been seen in a wood Liz would contact SODC about it. 
11. Finance.  There was £18,034.44 in the bank on 2 October.  The loan payment of £2,674.44 would be paid by Direct Debit on 2 November. £540 from adverts had been paid in to the bank revenue from advertisements in the parish magazine. The following payments were authorised. 
External Audit

£120

H M Revenue & customs
£72.60

Clerks Salary September
£257.40

£450.00

The Audit for the year ended 31 March 2015 had been completed by the external auditors BDO  and the meeting approved and accepted the annual return.

12. War Memorial decisions on the refurbishment could be taken when Jim Donahue reports back. Goring Heath Parish council were all agreed that they backed all the proposed improvements to the memorial. Peter has booked the bugler, but will be away for the service on 8 November, someone will need to put out the road signs this end of the hill. On November 6th  Martin and Caroline will clean the memorial.
13. Fencing for Garton End play area. Nick Elsome will present an update at the next meeting 
14. Linking the Footpath to Goring. Peter has written to Lucy Shaw 
15. Crays Pond/ Tinepits. A grant for £1,700 has been awarded by TOE for Crays Pond.
16. Working Parties. The next one would be 22 November on the recreation ground to clear Blackthorn.
17. Correspondence   Peter had negotiated £500 from SSE in connection with the Electricity Cable Easements at the land on the recreation ground. The title deeds for Garton End, TinePits and Crays Pond are now with Richard Wilson Long solicitors in Goring.  The ones for the recreation Ground , village Hall and Car Park are missing) Liz and David would go to the Parish Forum on 4 November.
18. AOB.   Peter had been to the consultation with OCC re cut backs. There was some concern about the new railway gantries but they were not in the parish. The clerks pay had not been reviewed for a considerable time and this had been mentioned by the internal auditor. Peter proposed that it should be raised to £370 per month. This to be put on the next month’s agenda.
19. Date of the next meeting will be Thursday 10th November 2015 at 8pm. 
The meeting finished at 10.05 pm
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